
Being Fully Present 
 
The world we live in causes us to constantly be distracted 
by our smart phones, televisions, to-do lists, and jobs that 
we forget to pay attention to the people right in front of 
us.  Dinners are interrupted by texts.  We spend evenings 
glued to our computers catching up on work or watching our 
favorite ―reality‖ television shows.  We walk into meetings 
and nobody greets each other because they are looking 
down at their phones.  I think I’m being really efficient when 
I listen to my kids’ stories about their day while I’m making 
dinner and sending a text about the carpool for the next 
day.  Those thing were important to me, but did I really 
understand what my kids were telling me and did it that 
make them feel valued?  Probably not.   
 
In order to have more meaningful relationships, we need to 
be fully present and give our full attention to the people in 
our lives.  Philippians 2:3-4 says, ―…in humility value others 
above yourselves, not looking to your own interests but 
each of you to the interests of the others.‖  Jesus was our 
perfect example of being fully present.  In the Bible, Jesus 
stopped what he was doing to listen to people.  He healed 
people who were right in front of him even when he was 
preaching to huge crowds. 
 
Giving others our full attention is such a gift because it’s a 
part of our life that we cannot get back.  So try to improve 
your relationships by looking your spouse, child, neighbor, 
or co-worker in the eye the next time they speak to you, and 
really listen to what they are saying.  Be more interested in 
them than in what you were doing.      
 
Sara Fossey, Deacon 
 
 

Food Pantry 
The first Sunday of the month is food pantry Sunday.  
Please bring your contributions of canned, bottled and 
boxed foods, baby food, as well as household and hygiene 
items.  There is a box in the closet in the lobby.  We the 
deliver your donations to Friendly House.  You can bring 
your donations at anytime. 
 
Opportunities to Serve: 
Decorating Person - if you have a gift of decorating your 
gift could be used at church.  Decorating for Easter, 
Christmas and seasonal is needed.  Please contact the 
office if you are interested. 
 
Wedding Coordinator - person to meet with the couple 
and set up for rehearsal, open the building and run sound 
for the wedding and clean up after the wedding.  You set 
the fee for services and the couple pays you directly.  We 
have 1 or 2 weddings a year at present.  Contact Pastor 
Brian if you are interested. 
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Family Connection 

                             

   This Week 
Thursday  6:00 p.m. Serve @ Davenport Meal Site 
   6:00 p.m. Elder’s mtg. 
                           7:00 p.m. Consistory 
        

April 8 - 14 
Sunday  9:30 .am. Youth Sunday 
Mon - Wed   Kurt to Chaplain training  
Tuesday  9:00-1:00 PB to Pastor’s mtg. 
Wednesday  9:00 a.m. Coffee Time   
Saturday  9:00 a.m. Women’s W.O.V.E.N. program 
   5:30 p.m. Youth & Adult Game Night  
                                

April 15 - 21 
Sunday 9:30 a.m. Worship 
             11:00 a.m. Coffee & Questions  
Saturday 8:00 a.m. Men’s Bible Study & Breakfast 
       

April 22 - 28 
Sunday 9:30 a.m. Worship 
   

 
Game Night - Sat., April 14th 

      Come at 5:30 p.m. for a meal and a 
    time of playing your favorite game.  
    Middle School and older are invited.  
    Youth are invited to challenge adults 
    in games of skill.  Families, couples 
    and singles are invited.  Sign up at the 
    information desk. 
 

                                                                                                    
Amazon Smile 

When shopping on Amazon, if you use smile.Amazon.com, 
look for Christ’s Family Church and a portion of your purchase 
comes back to CFC.  Same products, same prices, it is an easy 
way to support our Church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      Year To Date 
    Feb  Feb 
 

General Fund Offerings                       
and Other Income*  40,911   117,549 
 
Total General Fund Actual  
Expenses   44,738  85,413 
 
Total Surplus/(Shortfall) (3,827)  32,136 
 
Total Budgeted Expenses 56,300  112,600 
 

Weekly Events 
 

Sunday - 8:15 Adult class, 9:30 Worship. 10:50 Sunday 
Learning for all ages 
Tuesday -  6:30-9:00 p.m. Adult Volleyball 
Wednesday -  6:30 Choir, Middle School Bible study 
Friday - 7:00 p.m. Men’s Basketball 
 

2020 Vision 
Inspiring Outreach 

Growing in Fellowship 
Serving our Community            

Together 



        Want to learn more about the 
        Bible and God’s incredible 
        rescue plan? Try The Gospel 
        Project Sunday Learning…we 
        have classes for all ages! 
 

Here’s what’s coming up in this month’s journey… 
 

April 8 – Adults: God Calls Jeremiah; Youth: The 
Calling of Jeremiah; Kids: God Called Jeremiah – 
Jeremiah 1 
April 15 – Adults/Youth/Kids: Jeremiah Prophesies a 
New Covenant – Jeremiah 17:1-10; 31:31-34 
April 22 – Adults: The Great Fall of Jerusalem; Youth: 
The Fall of Jerusalem; Kids: Judah Was Taken Into 
Captivity – 2 Chronicles 36:1-21; Jeremiah 38:14-18, 24
-28 
April 29 – Adults: God Pursues Us With New Life; 
Youth: Ezekiel’s Vision; Kids: Ezekiel Told About a 
Future Hope – Ezekiel 37 
May 6 – Adults: How to Stay Faithful in Exile; Youth: In 
a Foreign Land; Kids: Daniel and His Friends Obeyed 
God  – Daniel 1 
 

For a listing of The Gospel Project classroom locations 
look for the sign near the elevator. There are also cards 
in all the pews that list the locations. 
 

The Gospel Project for Adults:  You can now pick up 
a copy of the next week’s lesson at the information 
table.  Look it over this week and join us for some great 
discussion! 
                   Every word, every 
            verse, bears His  
            testimony.  Of the Holy 
            Messiah.  Jesus Christ.  
           Eternal King.  This is 
          The Gospel Project. 
 
 
 

ALL kids are invited to                                       

play bells again this week                     

(on April 8) as part of               

Youth Sunday!  
 

 
VBS PLANNING GETS SERIOUS THIS MONTH! 
Will you help us plan an incredible outreach event for 
kids in our community? There will be several 
opportunities to get in on the fun…pick a meeting that 
works for you: 
Saturday, April 7 at 10:30 am 
Monday, April 9 at 6:30 pm 
Monday, April 16 at 1:00 pm 
 
 

            SAVE THE DATES!!! 
 

            TIME LAB VBS 2018 
            July 9-13 

            9:00-11:45 am 
 
REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN online for both Kids 
AND VOLUNTEERS! Invite your friends, family and 
neighbors to join us for a spectacularly FUN time-
travelling adventure! You can register anytime through 
the CFC website (www.christsfamilychurch.org). 
 

There are many ways to volunteer and to get 
involved -both BEFORE and during VBS!!!You could 
do prep work at home…help organize the registered 
kids into groups…help with food, crafts, music, missions 
or the Bible story during VBS…or lead a small group of 
kids through VBS. There is a job that fits what you are 
available to do! It takes all kinds of volunteers to get us 
ready to share Jesus and His love with kids in our 
community…what is God calling you to do? 
 

Join the VBS Prayer Team!  VBS only runs on God’s 
Power, through the prayers of His people. Sign up to 
join our army of prayer warriors at the information table 
or by contacting Becky at beckyschuetz6@gmail.com.  
Thanks for getting us started on a firm foundation!!! 

Bug Safari !! 
Registration has started for Bug Safari Vacation Bible School.  
Kids 4 yrs. through finishing 5th grade are invited to join the 
adventure and fun starting June 24-28 from 6:00-8:15 each 
evening.  Registration forms are at the information desk.  
Please register ASAP so we can get an idea of the number 
attending.  If you have any questions, please call Kathy  
Schuett at 359-3365. 
ATTENTION PARENTS:  As your children attend VBS, June 
24-28, please have them wear proper shoes for running.  They 
will be playing outside games everyday and tennis shoes or 
sandals with back straps are the best shoes to wear. 
VBS Site and Crew leaders meeting Thursday, June 13th at 
7:00.  If you have any questions call Kathy Schuett 359-3365. 
   
  Praise & Worship Band 
Christ’s Family Church is looking for individuals with 
genuine interest in being a part of a praise and worship band 
that will play Sunday mornings during the worship      
service.  We are looking for vocalists and instrumentalists 
with all levels of ability and experience who wish to serve 
God through this fun, new, musical ministry.  If you are 
interested in seeing what this ministry is all about, please join 
us Sunday, June 16th at 3:00 pm for a quick informational 
meeting at Christ’s Family Church.  If you have any 
questions, feel free to call Drew Patterson at 563-285-9349. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

Coffee Time ~ Wed., April 11th at 9:00 a.m. 
  Come join us in the Family Life Center for Coffee Time.  We will 
have coffee, tea, pastries and fruit, along with great fellowship 
and conversation.  Hope to see you there! 
 
 
W.O.V.E.N. Program – “Lessons From the Sea”    Please join 
us Saturday, April14th, in the FLC’s lower level, Door #6 from 9 – 
10:30 a.m. to hear our featured guest, Karen Johnson, speak 
on Christian symbolism realized in seashells and sand dollars – 
God’s miraculous creations from the sea.  Collecting seashells 
has been a part of Karen’s personal faith journey.  Refreshments 
will be served and free babysitting is available by calling Sharon 
Andringa (563-332-5093) OR to cancel.  Invite a friend and 
imagine being at a sandy seashore where we can examine 
God’s creations together.  Our table centerpieces will be a 
WOW!  Don’t miss out on viewing them!  Guests are always 
welcome.  Join us! 

PLEASE NOTE:  Refreshment volunteers are needed for April.  

Can you help us secure one of three spots?  Please notify Becky 

Meurs if you are willing and able.  (563-355-5944) Thank you! 

 

          Coffee & Questions About Christ’s Family Church 

If you’re new to CFC, we know that you probably have questions 

about the church.  Well, we want to help you get                                   

those questions answered!  Join Pastor Kurt on                                        

Sunday, April 15 for Coffee & Questions.  This                                           

will be a  informal time in which you can ask                                     

Pastor Kurt any questions you may have about                                         

the church to help you get to know us more!                                           

This will be an open forum format, and completely driven by your 

questions.  We’ll be meeting at 10:50 in the gym!  Donuts, and of 

course, coffee will be provided! 

 

Wells 4 Wellness is a non profit organization that is committed 
to funding and placing wells in the extremely impoverished 
nation of Niger, Africa. 

Anyone can help with this "walk for their wellness " by 

committing to record your total steps walked, ran, biked or swam 

from March 11 to April 21. A sign up for our CFC is available 

Sunday March 11.  Each 'stepper' can invite friends, neighbors, 

and family, teachers, dentist etc. to be part of this life-giving 

cause through donations to you per steps you walk. Our goal is 

to walk as a team to Niger from the QC- a total of 6000 miles and 

raise enough dollars to bring a well to another village which is 

about $6000. Sign up and further information will be available 

March 11 or by contacting team leader Sonja Rekers or Pam 

Lundgren 

  

Save the Date 
The Pregnancy Resources Mobile Unit will be visiting CFC on 
May 6, 2018. 
It will be set up and open for tours by 9:00A.M. and be at the 
church until around 11:30A.M.  Please mark your calendars so 
you won’t miss this opportunity. 
 
 
 
 

Hope at the Brick House Fundraiser ~ Sat., April 28th 
Voice students of Dr. Keith Haan will present a recital which will 
include a variety of songs by students of all ages. 

Date:   April 28, 2018, Saturday  

Time:   2:00—3:00 PM 

Where:    Zion Lutheran Church 

   1216 W. 8th St, Davenport 

Reception: Following the performance 
   Refreshments provided by Kalipunan  
                                                                                                                    
Free will offering… In support of Hope at the BRICK House Inc. 
(HBH) which offers an After School Program, a Summer 
Program and Neighborhood Resources (includes respite care, 
food, etc).  

Donations are tax deductible payable to HBH. 

This Photo by 

mailto:beckyschuetz6@gmail.com
http://blocs.xtec.cat/musicaeducacioinfatil/p-3-educacio-infantil/


             

Prayers:  
Jim Adams - recovery & healing from ankle surgery 
Cheryl Vice - Sister of Tom Schuetz, has an aggressive 
form of brain cancer 
William Carter - Biil’s father, large weight loss and loss of               
mobility 
June Frels - Jean Norton’s mother, she is 92, has 
Alzheimers, and has fallen and broken three ribs she is                            
recovering at home 
Cathy Akker - recovery from stroke and surgery - doing 
rehab in Ankeny 
Greta Habak - recurring cancer  
Stephanie Goorsh - Dexter’s daughter-in-laws, sister-in-
law, ovarian cancer having chemo  
Rosemarie Bohn - recovery from fall 
Kristy - cousin of Greg VerMeer, cancer in her spine, 
receiving radiation 
Craig Klavon - Robin Schaver’s brother on going optivo 
treatments to kill squamous cancer cells for more than 1 
year now, keep his strength as this medication works in his 
body 
Elayne Emmerich - broken rib 

Day Care News 
What a busy March we’ve had. It’s spring time and our 
littles have been busy little bees. In Bible story this past 
month we’ve learned about Zacchaeus, (and of course the 
Zacchaeus song; ―Zacchaeus was a wee little man and a 
wee little man was he…..‖) How Jesus rode in on a 
donkey, washing feet (we washed shoes), The Last 
supper, how Jesus prayed in the garden, And of course 
how much he loves us that he died on the cross for us.  
Watching their little faces light up when we talk about 
Jesus’ love and seeing Him in each and everyone one of 
them is such a blessing for us. The real excitement will be 
when they learn Jesus is Risen! Although some of our 
older children are spoilers and told us the ending! 
Apparently when your 5 and you’ve heard this story 5 
years in a row you remember! SUCCESS!I  Encouraged 
some of our school aged children to do 3 nice things for 
people one day at school. Their excitement about doing 
this good deed was phenomenal. They held open doors 
for friends, complimented others on their attire for the day, 
and one of them even played with a ―new‖ friend on the 
playground! Way to spread the love school agers! Happy 
Easter everyone! 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
9:30                  
Worship,  
Communion 

2 

 

3 
       
 

 
                               
                                   
6:30 
Volleyball 
                    

4 9:00 7:14 

GAP, 10:00 
Prayer Shawl,  
6:00 Youth 
Dinner 
6:30 Choir, 
Middle School 
Bible study 

 

5 
 
 
 

6 

 

 
 
7:00 Men’s 
Basketball 

7 
                         

8 

8:15 Adult 
Class, 9:30                  
Youth Sunday 
10:50 Sunday 
Learning 

 

 

9 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10             

 
9:00-1:00 PB 
to Pastor’s 
mtg. 
 
 
                                          
6:30 
Volleyball                 

11 
9:00 Coffee 
Time, 1:30 
Bible Study, 
6:000 Youth 
dinner, 6:30 
Choir, Middle 
School Bible 
study 

12 
 

 

 

 

 
 

13 

 

 

 
 

 
7:00 Men’s 
Basketball 

14 
 
9:00 Women’s  
W.O.V.E.N. 
Program                               
 

 

5:30  p.m. 
Game Night 
 
 

15 
8:15 Adult 
Class, 
9:30 Worship, 
10:50 Sunday 
Learning        
 
    

16                                  

 
 
 
 

17 
 
 
    
 
                                
6:30 
Volleyball 
 

189:00 7:14 

GAP, 10:00 
Prayer Shawl, 
6:00 Youth 
Dinner, 6:30 
Choir, Middle 
School Bible 
study 

 

19 
 
 

 

20 
 

 
 
 

 

7:00 Men’s 
Basketball 

21 

8:00 Men’s 
Bible study 

 

22 
8:15 Adult 
Class 
9:30 Palm 
Sunday 
Worship,  
10:50 Sunday 
Learning 

23 
 

 
 
 

24          
 

 
 

 

6:30 
Volleyball 

25 
1:30 Bible 
study 6:00 
Youth dinner 
6:30 Choir, 
Middle School 
Bible study 
                                                                              
 

26 
 
 
 
 
7:30 Last 
Supper 

27 
 

 

 
 

 

7:00 Men’s 
Basketball 
 

28 
 

 

 

 

29 8:15 

Adult Class 
9:30                  
10:50 Sunday 
Learning 
 
 

30 

 

1 

  
                  
6:30 
Volleyball 
 

2 9:00 7:14 

GAP, 10:00 
Prayer Shawl, 
6:00 Youth 
Dinner,  6:30 
Choir, Youth 
Bible study 

3 
6:00 Elder’s 
mtg.                         
7:00 
Consistory 
 

4 

 
 

 

                                        
7:00 Men’s                        
Basketball 

5 
 



 
 
 
Please join us on April 8, at 9:30am for Youth Sunday. This 
is a great opportunity for our youth to prepare and lead our 
church family in worship. Our teens have prepared the 
worship and message for all of you; it will be a great 
morning, make sure you plan on joining us! 
We are really excited to get back into our studies this 
month. Our High School students are going to jump back 
into their study, Anxious for Nothing; Finding Calm in a 
Chaotic World, by Max Lucado. It has held some really 
helpful tools for our teens to apply to life, and we look 
forward to where this study will take us as our teens look to 
their futures. As we finish this study we will go directly into 
our ―College Ready: Making the Most of Your Next Great 
Adventure‖ Series. We will meet on Sunday nights, unless 
otherwise posted. 
Our Middle Schoolers are going to dive back into a ―Back to 
Basics‖ series; as we were working on our Heidelberg 
series, earlier this year, we realized we wanted our youth to 
better understand some basics and foundations of faith, a 
bit more, before continuing with Heidelberg questions. We 
are looking forward to exploring and better understanding 
our Faith. We will meet on Wednesdays nights in April. 
Please note that I have a new, local number, (563)320-
3456. 
If you have any questions or feedback, please contact 
Cadena Trusty, Youth Ministries Director via 
cadenatrusty@yahoo.com or (563)320-3456. 
 
 
 

Hope at the Brick House Volunteer Opportunities 
As mission partners with Hope at the Brick House these are 
ways to get involved in their ministry. 
 

Our Growing Needs…. Volunteer with Us! 
 

We continue to get new students.  If you have an hour per 
week, let us know how you can help! 
Here are some specific needs: 
 

Mon, Tue or Thur: Tutor for just one hour (2:45 - 3:45 
OR  3:45 – 4:45); Pick a day….Pick a time! 

 

Wed. (2:00-3:00 OR 3:00-4:00) help with cooking class 
or supervise and/or play at the gym with another 
group!  Pick a time! 

 

Meals…Some dates have changed…We have 6 days in 
our entire school year left with the need to do a 
meal after school; serve at 4:45 p.m.  Pick a date: 
Thur. March 29,  Mon. May 14, Tue, May 29, Thur. 
May 31.  Call for specifics.  563-322-0382 

 

Friday night Meals, (5:30 – 7:30 p.m.) Cook and serve 
the meal.  Great Small Group activity.  Open date: 
June 1

st
. 

 

Summer opportunities: Van drivers (once per week) – 
field trips, breakfast & snack organizer 

 

Light maintenance one day per week.  Can work 
around YOUR schedule. 

 

PRAY for us, our staff, volunteers and most importantly, 
our students and their families. 

 

Call 563-322-0382 if you can help in any of these areas. 

 
        

Change of E-mail Address 

Becky Schuetz               beckyschuetz6@gmail.com 

 

Thank You 

Dan and I are so thankful to our friends at CFC for all the 
prayers and messages of comfort we received during my 
brother’s illness and passing.  We feel greatly blessed to 
be a part of the CFC family. 
 
Rebecca & Dan Stansberry 
 
 
Thank you to all the volunteers who help in serving 
refreshments.  We couldn’t have treats without your help.  
You are appreciated! 
 
 
A big THANK YOU to all those how volunteered their time 
and efforts for another great Pancake Breakfast and 
Easter Egg Hunt! Thank you to all who helped sort and 
stuff the 3,000 eggs, to those who helped in the kitchen 
(the food was great!), to all the volunteers for the parking, 
games, registration and ―hiding‖ all those eggs. THANK 
YOU to anyone I may have missed! This event couldn’t 
have gone off as well as it did without all of you working 
so willing long behind the scenes! You are all amazing! 
 
 

Bundled Bottoms – THANK YOU!   Enough money has 

been collected to mail off the boxes of diapers to Haiti!  

Plastic bags, shipping tape, Velcro and elastic, and 

mailing costs will be covered by your donations.  To those 

who gathered t-shirts and spent hours cutting t-shirts, 

please know that many little baby bottoms will be swathed 

because of your caring, generous hearts.  THANK YOU, 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!    

Friendly House Birthday Bags  -  Thank you for your 

assistance to provide supplies to allocate and commit 30 

bags a month to the pantry at the Friendly House.  The 

stock room is empty and your considerations of 

necessary supplies or monetary donations are very much 

in need again.  Place any purchases in the plastic tub in 

the narthex and give or send donations to Becky Meurs or 

Sharon Andringa.  We are happy to shop for you and 

replenish the stock room.  Your quick response will assist 

us to make a delivery for March.  Thank you so much!                                                                                                              

                                                  

RightNow Media                                                                                     

If you haven’t heard, we’re giving all of you a FREE gift!  

It’s our passion to help you grow in your relationship with 

Jesus and to equip you to help your family grow, and 

RightNow Media will help you do just that!  If you haven’t 

heard about this, or if you haven’t received your FREE 

subscription, please contact Pastor Kurt for more details. 

 

 Volunteer Training at the Women’s Choice Center 
Please join us on Saturday, April 14

th
,from                                     

9 a.m.-3 p.m. for a volunteer training at the Women’s 
Choice Center in Bettendorf. Be prepared to be informed 
and educated on all aspects of our pro-life ministry.  We 
will be covering information that will equip you to 
volunteer at our center whether you are wanting to be a 
client advocate, receptionist, data entry, or assistant in 
the clothing closet. Anyone wishing to volunteer at our 
center is required to attend one of our trainings. No 
worries! No commitment! Come see what we’re all about.  
Please RSVP to Kathy at the Women’s Choice Center 
by Wednesday, April 11, 2018. 

 

mailto:cadenatrusty@yahoo.com

